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Dear Mclintosh Owner:

On behalf of Mcintosh and Marvin Electronics, thank you for purchasing Mcintosh equipment
in the past. You are clearly someone who appreciates the very best in home entertainment.
With that in mind we are pleased to announce the Mclntosh Trade-UP program, an easy way
for you to upgrade your current Mclntosh amplifier to a newer model.

Effective through September 30th, 2007, Marvin Electronics will give you 75% of the original
suggested retail selling price of your current Mcintosh Multi-Channel, 2-Channel or Monoblock
Amplifier — regardiess of age or where the amplifier was purchased — when you trade it in
toward a new, current model Mcintosh Power Amplifier. {To qualify for the program, all trade-in
amplifiers must be in acceptable working and physical condition with no more than ordinary
wear and tear, does not apply to units modified from their original design.)

This special “Trade-UP" offer is made possible for one simple reason — Mcintosh products
stand the test of time. They not only retain the highest percentage of their original value,
some models may actually increase in value. It is not unusual to hear reports of beautifully
functioning 20 and 30-year old Mcintosh products being traded in at dealers across the coun-
try when Mclntosh owners trade up for newer models.

This extraordinary offer will not last long. We urge you to take advantage of the Mcintosh
Trade-UP Program now to start enjoying the benefits of the newest advancements in amplifier
technology. We invite you to contact Marvin Electronics at 2750 S. Hulen St., Fort Worth, TX,
phone 817-927-5311 for more information and for full details and requirements of the program
and of course you can also visit www mcintoshlabs com for information on current Mcintosh
products.

We look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely,
Charlie Randall Stuart Schuster

President, Mcintosh President, Marvin Electronics



